VoLuME 2, FEBRUARY 22, 2006

From the DAG

Dear National Guard Retiree,

Time certainly flies by when you're having fun, such
as implementing the Retiree Initiative. It has been
two years since the North Dakota National Guard
has officially started sponsoring & supporting this
initiative. As chair of the Retiree Board & goal
sponsor of the Retiree Initiative, | have witnessed an
enormous amount of participation, momentum, hard
work & Progress by the board as they support the
intent of this initiative.

Many times, usually for selfish reasons, we like what
we have & we don't want to change it. But then,
subtly & slowly over time, creeps in this thing called
Progress. Progress is something you cannot stop.
Progress is something forever moving forward.
Progress evolves into change. Whether it is right or
it is wrong, change is something that can be dealt
with. Your Retiree Board has done just that.

Change is the heart of the intent of the Retiree
Initiative. Improved communication, education,
dialogue & information sharing between retirees' &
the North Dakota National Guard are some of the
desired outcomes of the Retiree Initiative because
of the ongoing chronic change.

Your Retirees Board has worked tirelessly at
confronting the challenges of change through the
Retirees Initiative. My “thanks” to the Board
members for their effort in this regard & their positive
“can do” approach to the many issues they are
asked to discuss. As we pass into year three, | can
assure all of you that the Retiree Initiative is firmly
imbedded within the North Dakota National Guard
as a “must do” & “must support” & is becoming a
core value of the future.

All The Best!

Jerald “Jerry” Engelman

Brig Gen, NDANG

Deputy Adjutant General

FroOM

O A

000 00000

022222203000000000 eeee®®
028223383500 0cce00e oonoooooo“o.

‘THE UNOFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE NORTH DAKOTA NATIONAL GUARD AND RETIREES ADVISORY BOARD FOR MILITARY RETIREES.

Army National Guard Update..................... 2
Air National Guard Update..............ccccee, 2
Committee RePOMS.......oovvvvviiiiii, 3
NEeW REHIEES........ovviiiiii 6
Retiree Benefits.......coovciiiiiiiin, 7
ClASSIfIEAS. ..vvvvivivvii i 8
Retiree Events PNOTOS.........coovivviiiiiincnnnn, Q
ROICAlliiviiiiiiiii 11

Message from the Board

Greetings All,

We will take a little space here to bring your
attention to the fact that Brigadier General
Engelman will be retiring this spring. Over the
past almost two years General Engelman has
taken the lead in putting the Retiree’s Advisory
Board together and has supported its meetings as
the President. In addition he has provided the
necessary resources for the Board to conduct its
business. The board is functioning well and
making progress in supporting the informational
needs of us Retirees. As your Board, on behalf of
all National Guard Retirees, we thank General
Engelman for all he has done to bring us back into
the family circle of the North Dakota National
Guard. We wish him well as he retires and
welcome him to our ranks.

At the last meeting in January, Major General
Sprynczynatyk spoke to the Board and said he
believed that the Retirees are very important to
the organization. He wants to continue the Board
and continue to grow the relationship. He intents
to have the new DAG take General Engelman’s
place on the Board. At this point that appears to
be COL Al Dohrmann, who is serving as the Chief
of Staff and Ground Component Commander.

Retiree’s Advisory Board



ARMY GUARD

UPDATE iig
Army Guard Continues to
Support War on Terrorism

Ralph has been tied up over the past couple of
months with the 60th Legislative Session. To keep
you posted here are the current deployments from
the Army Guard. We continue to serve in a big way
in the war against terrorism.

1st Battalion, 188th AirDefense Artillery-SECFOR
Afghanistan-152 Soldiers Deployed

Grand Forks & Bismarck

MOB Station: Ft. Lewis, WA

MOB Date: 1Dec05

129th Mobile Public Affairs Detachment

Qatar, Atlanta, GA and McDill AFB, FL-13 Soldiers
Bismarck

MOB Station: Ft. McCoy, WI

MOB Date: 13Apr06

1st Battalion, 188th Air Defense Artillery-RAID
Afghanistan-39 Soldiers

Grand Forks & Bismarck

MOB Station: Ft. Hood, Texas

MOB Date: 18Nov06

Engineer Bridage, 34th ID
Irag-45 Soldiers

MOB Station: Camp Atterbury, IN
MOB Date: 22Mar07

132nd Quartermaster Company
Location Irag-21 Soldiers
Grand Forks

MOB Station: Unknown

MOB Date: Unknown

164th Engineer Battalion
Location Irag-119 Soldiers
Minot

MOB Station:

MOB Date:

BOG:

If you have an opportunity to help out either at the
unit, family, or employer level for our soldiers, plese
do so. We know the difficult times and hardships
these young soldiers and families are enduring.

AIR GUARD
UPDATE . =-

]

119th Fighter Wing Retirees
the F-16.

Colonel Bob
Becklund addresses
the attendees at
60th Anniversary

of ND Air Guard.

Formation in
route to Capitol

Last kiss from a
tanker.

Colonel Bob
Becklund , Wing
Commander on
flight to the bone
yard.
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Committee Reports

As of 1 January 2007

Region | MeetingDate | Time Location
- 2nd Tuesday of
1- Williston every monh 0730-0830 | Dakota Farms
. 2nd Tuesday of Marco's
2- Minot every month 1130-1230 Restaurant
, 3rd Monday of White House
3 - Devils Lake every month 0730-0900 Café
4-Grand Forks | SOMONY a0 0000 | Holiday Inn
- GIANAFOKS |- ¢ avery month i y
1st Wednesday Valley Kitchen
5-Fargo of every month 0730-0830 (\-29\8( Main Ave)
. Lost Tuesday of
6 - Valley City every month 0830-0930 | Broken Spoke
, 2nd Tuesday BSC Student
7 - Bismarck of every month 0700-0830 Union
8-Dickinson | 1 1USSAY O g g - PernS
even months Restaurant
Detroit Lakes | 3rd Saturday of i
ovenmarth, | 000090 EILEY
REGION 1

Greetings form Region 1 in the sunny NW corner
of the state. We continue to have our breakfast
get together at 7am on the second Tuesday of the
month. Dakota Farms Café has a great special. If
you are passing through, stop in and have a cup
of coffee or breakfast and visit a while. If you live
in the area, the same applies to you. We miss
seeing your face from time to time and everybody
has to eat somewhere so join us. If you only have
time for coffee, that's ok. At least we will know you
are still around. The Combined enlisted/ officer
conference is the last weekend in Feb. so attend if
you can. At our March meeting, we will have a
report on the happenings at the conference. If
you want to contact me my e-mail is
khilther@nemont.net or phone is 701-572-9170.

REGION 2

A quick note to the people in District 2 that don't

make it to the monthly get together at Marco's in
Town and Country Mall. If you have a number of
retirees in your area/town in Region 2 | am more

REGION 2 Continued

than happy to come to your area/town and have a
meeting or start a satellite group. If you know
somebody who is not getting the Dog Tag send
me a note or contact me at jjauto@ndak.net and |
will make sure they are in the database. | still
have a few addresses that are no good for some
of the retired personnel in the Minot area and in
the surrounding towns in District 2.

Have a Happy New Year and hope to see you at
the annual get together in September.
Joe Heiser

REGION 3 - No report this issue

REGION 4

In Region 4 we have been busy putting together a
database of Retirees who are willing to get
involved in support families with deployed
members. If you are willing to sign up for this
worthy cause please send me an email at
holwerda@gra.midco.net. Please indicate what
service or skill you are willing to share.

Time and care to the growth of our Nation is as
love and devotion to the growth of our neighbors.
Jill Holwerda

REGION 5§

There are a number of opportunities for retirees in
Hooligan land to get together and share memories
and update one another. There are breakfasts,
Auger Inn activities, semi-annual WSO reunions,
and other happenings that pop up. And, there's
certainly enough channels of communication
available to alert everyone of these occurrences.
Colonel Bob Becklund, 119th Wing Commander,
and his staff, have been extremely cordial to
include the retiree community with the Wing
activities.

All NDANG retirees, traditional guardsmen and full
time employees are welcome at the breakfasts
and other NDANG related events. Please extend
an invitation to a fellow Hooligan and encourage
attending these events.

The Fargo-Moorhead area has a monthly
breakfast at 7:00 a.m. at the Valley Kitchen on the
first Wednesday of each month. (except
November). Recently, these breakfasts have been
highlighted with active members of the Wing as
guest speakers who have kept the troops abreast

Continued on next page—»
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Committee Reports Continued

REGION 5 Continued

of the many changes that have taken place at the
Wing. Also, guests have included members of the
unit who have served recent tours in the Middle
East.

The Detroit Lakes area hosts a bimonthly
breakfast at the Detroit Lakes Holiday Inn at 8:00
a.m. on the third Saturday of even numbered
months. At the December breakfast, Mike
Haugen, recently retired ND Adjutant General
(Maj Gen), was the guest with a full house in
attendance.

There's also a monthly breakfast in Mesa,
Arizona. It's at Sossaman's On the Green
Restaurant at 9:00 a.m., the first Thursday of each
month.

On Tuesday, January 16th, a commendable
number of retired Hooligans and devoted
comrades attended the 60th Anniversary of the
NDANG held in the hanger of the 119th Wing. In
opening the ceremonies, the many dignitaries
present conveyed their appreciation and
admiration to the NDANG, enumerating the many
notable achievements. A flight of four F-16s made
a final pass over the field following these
ceremonies. Excitement and Hooligan pride was
bubbling over.

On display on the hanger floor was a bright, shiny,
white, C-21 aircraft, presently assigned to the
119th Wing, and a Predator UAV. Now, this may
take some time to get used to.

Following the events in the hanger, lunch was
served at the 119th Wing dining facility with
refreshments and fellowship at the Auger Inn.
Local talk show hosts also gave air time to
"Hooligan History" on this day, and the Fargo Air
Museum continues to exhibit a display of some of
the history of the NDANG. It was a special day,
January 16th, 2007. We have a fabulous history!

The Blue Angels will appear at the Fargo air show
on Saturday, June 16th and Sunday, June 17th.
The management of the Auger Inn has voiced an
interest in hosting another Hooligan reunion on
Saturday. Jot these dates on your calendar.
Information of this event will be disseminated as
plans develop.

An info email is sent out monthly to retirees. The
email includes upcoming social activities and
119th Wing events that may be of interest to
retirees or past members of the NDANG. Send

REGION 5 Continued

your email address to jctietgens@cableone.net if
you'd like to receive this mailing. Also, forward any
change to your email address.

The photos, a memory of the past is the unit's first
jet fighter, the F-94A-B Starfire, and the presently
assigned C-21 aircraft and the Predator UAV.

Jack

REGION 6

The 141 retirees continue to have their monthly
get-together on the last Tuesday of the month in
the Broken Spoke Cafe at the intersection of Main
Street and Central Avenue. The time is still 8:30
a.m. The last couple of months the ladies
(spouses, significant others) have joined us. (Not
exactly joined us, they have a table of their own so
they can enjoy themselves and not us). When we
have a special speaker, however, they are more
than welcome to participate. One of our topics the
last couple of months has been the loss of the 141
Engr Bn in Valley City and surrounding
communities. One thought was the reawakening of
the old 141 club. The other thought was to possibly
put up something in Veterans Park across from the
VFW in Valley City similar to the very nice
monument the old 164 Infantry has there. The
141st had over a 50 year history in this part of the
state and the thought was that it is certainly worth
while remembering that.

Gerry Page 4



Committee Reports Continued

REGION 7

We meet on the 2nd Tuesday of every month at
BSC Student Union for Breakfast. Attendance has
been between 20 - 25 Retiree's.

We have received three briefings this past quarter.
Col Jon Hanson briefed us on the status of the
Guard. Kristi Fetsch briefed us on Family Support
and Phil Miller briefed us on all the new
construction completed this past year on the North
Dakota Veteran's Cemetery. The briefings were
well received. Many questions were asked and
answered.

Ben Kemp

REGION 8

Greetings from Region 8. Region 8 covers the
Southwest corner of North Dakota. The least
populated area of the State. [better known as
God's country]. When the Retiree Advisory system
was being organized we had just over 50 Guard
retirees with zip code addresses in our area. We
asked [by several mailings, using those
addresses] that those interested in being involved
as retirees, to supply us with their e-mail address.
We advised them that this would be the method of
communication in the future. Currently we have 25
retirees on our e-mail contact list. We use this list
to remind members of upcoming meetings and to
pass information periodically. We encourage all to
get on Baglien's e-mail list to receive more
frequent Guard information. We do have a couple
retirees that do not have e-mail.

We meet on the last Tuesday of every other [even]
month. We meet at 0800 hrs. at the Days Inn in
Dickinson. Breakfast service is available. We
typically have 8 to 12 retirees attend these
meetings. This is not a structured meeting.
Members usually bring each other up to date on
their activities. | [or Jim Bosch vice-rep.] bring the
information we have received at our most recent
attendance of the Advisory Board meeting. Tri-
Care, Medicare, Pharmacy benefits are often
subjects of discussion. New retirees, who are
wary of these benefits, are anxious to hear from
those who have used these benefits for some
time. Another subject is travel opportunities using
available government quarters. Those that use
them pass on their experiences. Of course there

REGION 8

Are the usual “war stories” of things that
happened during our time or how things used to
be.

We generally describe our meetings as an
opportunity to keep in touch, exchange
information, and watch each other age [hopefully
gracefully]. Our basic purpose is to be a resource
to support the active organization, with our
experience, and support each other as the need
may arise.

Gerald D. Galloway Col (Retired]

ESGR

Employer Support of the Guard and Reserve
(ESGR) is a Department of Defense volunteer
organization. We provide free education,
consultation, and if necessary, mediation for
employers of Guard & Reserve employees. The
nation's Reserve components (referring to the total
of all National Guard members and Reserve forces
from all branches of the military) comprise
approximately 46 percent of our total available
military manpower. The current National Defense
Strategy indicates that the National Guard and
Reserve will be full partners in the fully integrated
Total Force. Our Reserve forces will spend more
time away from the workplace defending the
nation, supporting a demanding operations tempo
and training to maintain their mission readiness.
In this environment, civilian employers play a
critical role in the defense of the nation by
complying with existing employment laws
protecting the rights of workers who serve in the
Reserve component.

ESGR was established in 1972 to promote
cooperation and understanding between Reserve
component members and their civilian employers
and to assist in the resolution of conflicts arising
from an employee's military commitment. It is the
lead DoD organization for this mission under DoD
Directive 1250.1.

Today, ESGR operates through a network of
hundreds of volunteers throughout the nation and
Guam, Puerto Rico, the Virgin Islands and Europe.
ESGR Mission - Gain and maintain active support
from all public and private employers for the men
and women of the National Guard and Reserve.
The local ESGR committee has been active in

Page 5



New Retirees

The following Guardsmen and Women have retired since

Committee Reports Continued

August 2006!
; August 2006
ESGR Continued CSIS\]/I KEVIN K REMINGTON ARMY
. , SGT RICHARD W MUDGETT ARMY
Providing employment and reemployment brief to 1SG TIMOTHY J. KLEIN ARMY
employers and military units alike. We have
interviewed each mobilized and demobilized September 2006
soldier one-on-one to ensure they fully understand ETSS ODLAXI'E[I)T'?_'BF';E'SRLI ss QE{MY
their reemployment rights and what they must do SGT KERRY L LIVINGSTON ARMY
to safeguard them. SMSGT RICHARD M VOS AIR
SSG THEODORE P DEVINE ARMY
Vern Fetch
October 2006
. SFC BRIAN J BECKERT ARMY
Family Support CW2 GERARD J SCHWAN ARMY
| SSG JANICE M JONES ARMY
YOU TOO CAN HELP! HERE'S HOW! SEG JAY AWELLS ARMY
Hello, my name is Tim Zimmer and | serve as your SFC JOHN F NYGORD ARMY
Family Support Liaison on the Retiree's Advisory SFC KENT J VOLLMER ARMY
Board. 2LT KIMBERLY A PALMER ARMY
SGT MADONNA R MARCELLAIS ARMY
As retiree's we can become a big resource in SFC RODNEY L ROHRER ARMY
assisting our fellow guardsman during these
deployments: This is one way for us to help _those gg‘éeggﬁ:ég?&z H KEOGH ARMY
who are sacrificing so much. Some of the things SSG DESIDERIO V ARAMBULA ARMY
we might be asked to do include minor repairs 1SG JOHN A LUNDSTROM ARMY
around the home, shoveling snow, mowing the SFC LINUS J DESROSIER ARMY
lawn, being a mentor role model to a son or ?:\(/;vg '-T%EER';‘('I:ﬁéﬁggﬁM QEM¥
daughter, i.e. taking them fishing, etc. or maybe
just being a good listener. December 2006
: : . SSG KEITH B MYHRE ARMY
How do | Sign-Up? Contact your Regional liaison SFG STEVEN L BONTJES ARMY

and let him know you are interested in
volunteering to help deployed family members or
email me at tjzimmer@pbis.midco.net.

Veterans’ Organizations

July 8 is Veteran’s Day in Medora. All veterans
and their families are invited to enjoy Historic
Medora as we honor their service to our country.
All veterans receive a free Medora Musical ticket
and ticket for the Adolph Burkhardt Country
Western Concert. Come early and enjoy the free
ice cream social in the afternoon. Enjoy the shops
and other shows. Remember, the free ticket for
the musical is for the veteran only...... family
members are not free, but it’s still a good deal.

Thank you for your service
and welcome to the ranks
of the Retired Military!

mé__{!_?\j;é\come ;@rg )
\ N&m MEm\DE\"S .'/ »

Think and Smile

Did you know that most flashlight are nothing more than
storage containers for dead batteries.

Why do they report electrical outages on TV?

Despite the high cost of living it remains popular.




Retiree Benefits

NEED EXTRA CASH?

EARN UP TO $2000 FOR EACH NEW
RECRUIT WHO ENLISTS AND REPORTS TO
BASIC TRAINING!

Effective immediately, the Guard Recruiting
Assistant Program (G-RAP) is pleased to welcome
eligible Retirees to apply and become Recruiting
Assistants for the Army National Guard. What is an
'eligible' Retiree? Currently a Retiree with 20 years
of military service with a retirement letter from the
Army National Guard may submit an application to
G-RAP. Retirement orders must be dated six months
or more prior to G-RAP application. How does a
Retiree apply? By visiting our website
(www.guardrecruitingassistant.com), reading over
the program information, and clicking on “Apply
Now”. By indicating a Retiree status, instructions are
given to provide the required documents to be faxed
and verified prior to acceptance. How does a Retired
RA obtain recruiting items to hand out to potential
Soldiers? Once hired and trained, RAs have access to
the on-line promotional store, Guard Mission Zone,
to choose which free items to have sent to them. What
other incentives does a Retired Recruiting Assistant
qualify for? Recruiting Assistants may also qualify
for limited-time promotions in addition to the $2,000
payment for an enlistment. (Do you know anyone
who would enjoy a big screen TV or an iPod?!) You
may qualify to receive such additional incentives for
each enlistment through G-RAP. If I'm not involved
in unit activities anymore how do I know what the
ARNG can offer a recruit today? Once you are hired
to work as a RA, you will be provided with
information on what the Guard has to offer a new
enlistee. You will also be provided with the name and
number of a local recruiter who you may choose to
work with if you do not already know of a local
recruiter. Can I nominate my relative to join the
ARNG? Absolutely! Your friends and family are a
great place to start because you only want the best for
them! Does it matter if my nominee is prior service?
No, anyone you feel would be a good asset to our
country in the Army National Guard is a good
candidate. What if I need help? G-RAP's customer
service personnel are available 0700 to 1900 hours,
toll-free number (1-866-566-2472) and can also be
reached via email (grap@docupak.com) at your
convenience.

As a Retiree, your valuable military service has
already made a difference for our country. As a
Recruiting Assistant you can continue to make a
difference. Your influence will help to strengthen the
Army National Guard, your community, and your
country and earn additional income.

Tim Zimmer

Retired Pay Exempt From
State Tax Legislation

Your retiree’s Advisory Board supported this
legislative initiative but the bill was defeated. As
you know, a number of states are completely or
partially exempt military retired pay from state
taxation. This benefit can increase real income by 3
percent to 8 percent annually, depending on the
state. The following states provide a full income-tax
exemption: Alabama, Alaska, Florida, Hawaii,
lllinois, Kansas, Louisiana, Massachusetts,
Michigan, Nevada, New Hampshire, New Jersey,
New York, Pennsylvania, South Dakota,
Tennessee, Texas, Washington, Wisconsin and
Wyoming. Kentucky, Maryland, Mississippi,
Missouri, North Carolina and Oregon offer partial or
conditional exemptions. Please note that some
other states offer general pension exemptions once
you reach a certain age (usually 62 or 65), but
these aren't specific military retired-pay
exemptions. We will take another run at this next
session. In the mean time, please keep talking to
your legislators on this issue.

Need Computer Access?

At a recent Enlisted Association meeting it was
brought up that not all retirees have access to

the internet. Hence, they have not viewed the CD's
or looked at the web sites referenced in the last
"DOG TAG". For those Retirees who do not have
a computer and wish to view the CD's and the
WEB sites mentioned in the DOG TAG they are
encouraged to check their local library or the local
armory. Retiree’s are authorized access to general
use computers at all National Guard Armories on a
space available basis.

If you need to contact your Veterans Service
Officer you can get the information at:
www.nd.gov/veterans/officers.
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Retiree Benefits Continued

When The Time Comes

There have been questions about family support
contact after the death of a Retiree or Retiree
Spouse. In some cases Retirees have not been
taking full advantage of their Veteran status and in
some cases overpayment is being made to surviving
spouses which can cause problems. Please use
the following as a guide to eliminate problems.

Prearrangements:

1. If veteran or spouse is to be buried in the North
Dakota Veterans Cemetery or other Veteran's
Cemetery they should do the following:

A. Fill out application and file it with the Veterans
Cemetery

B. Let family members know of veteran's wishes.

C. Let the funeral home where you have made
prearrangements know of your wishes and give
them a copy of your application.

D. Veterans, spouses and dependents can be
buried at the Veterans Cemetery. There is currently
a fee of $300 for spouses and dependents to be
buried at the cemetery.

2. Make sure the Veteran has a copy of their
discharge papers on file with the county. This
document is needed to apply for benefits.

3. If you don't know where your discharge papers
are, visit your County Veterans Service Officer and
start the necessary paperwork to get a copy.

After A Death of a Veteran:

1. If Veteran is getting a pension or compensation
let your Veterans Service Officer know so they can
report the death to the Veterans Administration, so
the family does not get an overpayment which they
will have to pay back.

2. The funeral home or the County Veterans Service
Officer will help the family fill out VA Form 21-530,
Application for Burial Benefits.

3. The funeral home or the County Veterans Service
Officer will help the family fill out VA Form 40-1330,
Application for Standard Government Headstone or
Marker.

4. If the veteran is eligible for burial expenses the
funeral home will complete a burial expense sheet
which is also part of the packet.

5. A copy of the death certificate and a copy of the
discharge document is also needed as part of the
packet that is forwarded to the Department of
Veterans Affairs.

6. If the veteran has life insurance or other VA
insurance, see your County Veterans Service Officer
in order to complete the appropriate paperwork.

Classified Ads

Not Getting Jet Letter or
Straight Arrow

Send your name and address to:

Jet Letter Straight Arrow
119FW/PA JFHQ-PIO

Attn: Jet Letter NDNG

1400 28th Ave N P.O. Box 5511

Fargo ND 58102-1051 Bismarck, ND 58506-5511

STATE COMBINED
EANGUS/NGAUS
CONFERENCE

BISMARCK, ND

22-23-24 February 2007

NORTH DAKOTA
NATIONAL GUARD RETIREES'
ANNUAL REUNION

CAMP GILBERT C. GRAFTON
DEVILS LAKE, ND

7-8-9 September 2007

HOOLIGANS'
ANNUAL REUNION BREAKFAST

119TH FIGHTER WING
FARGO, ND

7 November 2007

ZR ArmED roReEs Hifo: . afvelub.com

The AFVC is a "space available" program offering
Department of Defense affiliated personnel affordable
condominium vacations at over 3,500 resorts around

the world.
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Notification of Retiree Happenings

Don Baglien serves as the communications
officer for the Retirees Advisory Board and
provides relevant information to all those who
wish to receive it via email. He will not and
does not clutter your email with jokes, junk, or
flavor of the day patriotic fanfare. He only
sends out stuff that relates to Retirees or
activities occurring in the National Guard that
Retirees should know about. To get on his
email list send a note to Don at

Retiree Event Photos

Recreation Centers

Hale Koa Hotel Reservations: 1-808-955-9424
2055 Kalia Rd, Honolulu HI 96815-1998

Shades of Green Reservations 1-888-593-2242

1950 W. Magnolia Palm Drive
Lake Buena Vista, FI 32830

W—i\‘ AV A

HELP US MAINTAIN THE DATA BASE

The Retirees’ Advisory Board maintains a
database of all North Dakota National
Guard Retirees, a list of over 1900 names.
To assist us in maintaining its accuracy;, if
you have a change of address please
contact Verena Schauer at (701) 333-2012
or email her at verena.schauer@us.
army.mil. We are

Remember ‘m just big boned. i
the days. jsun Mylsco:g:fbhz:ew:i_ also trying t(.) add
me ten pnds lonter) CUITENT €Ml

i Teenenefie: gddresses to the

: database. If you
want to have your
email address added
to the database
please let Verena

know that as well.

2006 Retiree Weekend
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Retiree Event Photos

2006 Hooligan Breakfast 12007 Arizona Reunion

Nice beard,
been growing
it very long?
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1 August 2006 Through 1 February 2007

Col 'jgvgczfg' \g&r)i;:kson North Dakota Service Members
Who Have Died in Support of
COL James P. Grimstad
November 13, 2006 OIF and OEF

Cpl Christopher Kleinwachter, 29 Nov 2006
Cpl Nathan Goodiron, 23 Nov 2006
Cpl Paul A. Beyer, 23 June 2006
Spc. Jeremiah S. Santos, June 15, 2006
Cpl. Curtis Mehrer, June 6, 2006
Sgt. Travis Van Zoest, June 6, 2006
Spc. Michael Hermanson, May 23, 2006
Spc. Dennis Ferderer Jr., Nov. 2, 2005
Spc. Cody Wentz, Nov. 4, 2004,

Pvt. 1st Class Anthony Monroe, Oct. 10, 2004
Staff Sgt. Lance Koenig, Sept. 22, 2004
Spc. James Holmes, May 8, 2004,
Spc. Philip Brown, May 8, 2004
Staff Sgt. Ken Hendrickson, Jan. 24, 2004
Sgt. Keith Smette, Jan. 24, 2004
Spc. Thomas Sweet |, Nov. 27, 2003
Pfc. Sheldon Hawk Eagle, Nov. 15, 2003,
Spc. Jon Fettig, July 22, 2003

We apologize for those we may have missed
or are not included at the time of printing.




Year Group Photos from Retiree Weekend

G00<¢-000¢

0002-5661

G661-0661

0661-G861

G861-0861

AV
=) /\\ \N
\/

\
| 4 A
i . ; , \
3 [ 4 . / -
/g -

0861-0.61




	Page 1
	Page 2
	Page 3
	Page 4
	Page 5
	Page 6
	Page 7
	Page 8
	Page 9
	Page 10
	Page 11
	Page 12

